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Minutes of a Meeting of the
West Acre Parish Council 
held on 14th January 2019 in the Village Hall
Present
Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, and Terry Howlett.
Others:  Brian Cawston, Brian Wright, Sally Bridle, David Morley, Andrew Smith, Alec Birkbeck and Jim Moriarty (Borough Councillor).
Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Minute 1.  Apologies were received from Jeremy Cameron and Fiona Wrigley.
Minute 2.  There were no new declarations of interest. 
Minute 4.  Brian Cawston reported that the outside light on a property in Church Green was of a very low wattage. This had also been confirmed by the Clerk. (See Minute 15 of the previous meeting)
Minute 5.  Minutes of the previous meeting were approved following a correction of Minute 10 and signed by the Chair.
Minute 6.  
a.Brewery Traffic.  Alec Birkbeck explained that the peak of large vehicular traffic was probably the delivery of the scaffolding which had now been completed.  The new floor will require several cement lorries (around November) followed by lorries delivering the brewery equipment.

b.Brewery Effluent. Alec explained that all the liquid waste will be treated within the buildings, with the effluent discharging through a reedy channel to the river.  He confirmed that all systems had been thoroughly assessed and approved by the Environment Agency.

c.New lay-by’s.  The Chair explained that the two new lay-by’s had been redesigned with kerbs and some regrading & reseeding of the banks following comments.

d.Brewery Open Day.  The Chair asked if there could be an open day to inspect the works, possibly during June, and Alec agreed to arrange such a visit at a suitable time.  Notice of this would be published in due course.
Minute 7.  The Chair asked Alec to explain the planning issue concerning the Abbey Yard that had come to his notice.  It was explained that a “change of use” planning application relating to activities within Abbey Yard had not been made as required, and was the subject of a retrospective application which is now being publicised.
Minute 8.  Road maintenance.
a.The gulley and ditch taking the run-off from the existing lay-by’s either side of the Laundry Bridge require cleaning out.  Andrew Smith would send photographs to the Chair of the extent of the flooding on the north side of the river by his house.  
b.The Council has received indication that the gulleys at the three crossroads on Castle Acre Road should be cleared out or restored later this year.
c.Jim Moriarty suggested we lobby our County Councillor, Graham Middleton, to press for the web-site reporting of pot holes to be extended to blocked gulleys.
d.The clerk was asked to contact the Narford Estate regarding mud on the Narford Road during harvesting operations. HCB
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Minute 9.  Events at Bradmoor Woods. The Chair asked Alec to explain the current noise restrictions, and whether he could inform the public in advance of noisy events.  Alec explained that there will be two festivals with a 12.30/1am cut-off time, and some private groups with a 12pm cut-off.  He will provide a schedule of “noisy” events and timings for publication in the West Acre News, village notice boards etc.  There will be an Estate hot-line for information, complaints or other feedback.

Minute 10.  The SAM Statistics summary for No9. River Road was received, and it was noted that almost 9% of drivers speeded past at an average of 44 to 45 mph, with the highest speed recorded of 80mph at 6am on 22nd November 2018.
Minute 11.  Expenses.  All the published expenditures were approved for payment.

Minute 12. The Budget was approved subject to the inclusion of £100 for Election Costs this May, and the Precept again set at £750.

Subject to confirmation, the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 29th April 2019 at 6.30pm in the Village Hall.  This may be changed due to the Election on 2nd May.
p.424
C:\Users\User\Documents\Parish Council\Minutes, Agendas, Budgets\PC Minutes 14.01.19.Doc

[image: image1.jpg]